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purposes of the Act, but of not less
than 2,000 gross tons or of less speed
than 12 knots, except that a particular
vessel may be of lesser tonnage or
speed if the Administration determines
and certifies that the particular vessel
is desirable for use by the United
States in case of war or national emer-
gency, or (ii) constructed to replace a
vessel or vessels requisitioned or pur-
chased by the United States, in which
event it must be of such type, size, and
speed as to constitute a suitable re-
placement for the vessel requisitioned
or purchased, but if a vessel already
built is acquired to replace a vessel or
vessels requisitioned or purchased by
the United States, such vessel must
meet the requirements set forth in sub-
division (i) of this subparagraph. Ordi-
narily, under subdivision (i) of this sub-
paragraph, a vessel constructed more
than five years before the date on
which deposits in a construction re-
serve fund are to be expended or obli-
gated for acquisition of such vessel will
not be considered suitable for use in
carrying out the purpose of the Act, ex-
cept that the five-year age limitation
provided above in this sentence shall
not apply to a vessel to be recon-
structed before being placed in oper-
ation by the taxpayer.

(b) Time of construction. A vessel will
be deemed to be constructed after De-
cember 31, 1939, only if construction
was commenced after that date. Sub-
ject to the provisions of this section, a
new vessel may be newly built for the
taxpayer, or may be acquired after it is
built.

(c) Replacement of vessels. It is not
necessary that vessels shall be replaced
vessel for vessel. The new vessels may
be more or less in number than the re-
placed vessels, provided the other re-
quirements of this section are met.

§ 2.1–20 Obligation of deposits.
(a) Time for obligation. Within three

years from the date of any deposit in a
construction reserve fund, unless ex-
tension is granted as provided in § 2.1–
22, such deposit must be obligated
under a contract for the construction
or acquisition of a new vessel or vessels
(or in the discretion of the Administra-
tion for a share therein), with not less
than 121⁄2 percent of the construction or

contract price of the entire vessel or
vessels actually paid or irrevocably
committed on account thereof or must
be expended or obligated for the liq-
uidation of existing or subsequently in-
curred purchase-money indebtedness to
persons other than a parent company
of, or a company affiliated or associ-
ated with, the mortgagor on a new ves-
sel or vessels. Amounts on deposit in a
construction reserve fund will be
deemed to be obligated for expenditure
when a binding contract of construc-
tion or acquisition has been entered
into or when purchase-money indebted-
ness has been incurred and, if obligated
under a contract of construction or ac-
quisition, will be deemed to be irrev-
ocably committed when due and pay-
able in accordance with the terms of
the contract of construction or acquisi-
tion.

(b) Requirements for obligations. Unless
otherwise authorized by the Adminis-
tration, contracts for the construction
of new vessels must be for a fixed price,
or provide for a base price that may be
adjusted for changes in labor and mate-
rial costs not exceeding 15 percent of
the base price. The fixed or base price,
as the case may be, shall be fair and
reasonable as determined by the Mari-
time Administration. Any financial or
other interests between the taxpayer
and the contractor shall be disclosed to
the Administration by the taxpayer.
Plans and specifications for the new
vessel or vessels must be approved by
the Administration to the extent it
deems necessary. A deposit in a con-
struction reserve fund may be expended
or obligated for expenditure for pro-
curement under an acquisition or con-
struction contract of a part interest in
a new vessel or vessels only after ob-
taining the written consent of the Ad-
ministration. The granting of such con-
sent shall be entirely in the discretion
of the Administration and it may im-
pose such conditions with respect
thereto as it may deem necessary or
advisable for the purpose of carrying
out the provisions of section 511 of the
Act. Applications for such consent
shall be executed in triplicate, and, to-
gether with eight conformed copies
thereof, filed with the Administration.
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